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The Rooster
Number  181           The Roos Parish Newsletter                 May 2010   

Printing crisis for The Rooster
Unless someone is found to print the newsletter it may 

cease publication in a month or so.

This daunting realisation faced the Rooster Association Committee at a meeting on 

29th April. Last month`s request for a volunteer to take over from Lawson Lewis 

(who in June will have done three years in the job) produced no definite volunteers.

We could have the newsletter printed professionally but this would be a backward 

step. The Committee invested in a laser printer that has saved hundreds of pounds 

in costs. As one member said, “What we need is an operator, not an expensive 

external printing service.”

Eventually it was agreed to make a final appeal - this one.

Usually 550 copies of The Rooster are printed : four sheets of A4 printed on both 

sides, i.e. 4400 printed sides in all. The process takes about six hours overall, though 

the operator does not need to be in constant attendance. The operator will not be 

asked to assemble and staple the pages.

All expenses (including the cost of materials) will be met from the Association`s 

funds.

What we are seeking is a person who owns a computer and will offer to :

• use our laser printer to print the pages from a disc (or e-mail) supplied;

• inform the Committee promptly of any problems (e.g. sickness or holiday dates).

Is it YOU?

Did you consider responding to our last appeal but let the moment pass? Would you 

like to help but are diffident about taking on the role? Would you prefer to observe 

the printing process in person before making up your mind?

If you are half inclined to respond, please don`t hesitate to contact Lawson Lewis at 

56 Pilmar Lane, Roos (671383). He will gladly demonstrate how to work our laser 

printer and answer any questions you have. Showing an interest will not in itself be 

regarded as a commitment.

But the need is urgent. If you feel you may respond, please do so NOW.
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WHO ARE THEY & WHERE ARE THEY NOW?

Is one of them you?
These photographs were taken in the era 

1946 to 1961. 

If you recognise any of the choir with Rev 

Graham Christie please let us know who 

they are and if possible where they are 

and what they are doing now.

It would be nice to print a small article if 

sufficient information is forthcoming.

Ann Coupe

01964 671383

ann@roos56.fsnet.co.uk

Under new management, business as usual

RAY’S MINIBUS & TAXI SERVICE
Local and Airport runs     8-seater minibus

Call For Quotation  Tel: 01964 670657  

YOUR LOCAL TAXI SERVICE
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Fund-raising Events at

All Saints’ Church Tunstall

All Saints’ Church, Tunstall, will host a series of fund-raising events this year.  
The major project at the church is to repair the stained-glass east window 
which lets in water and to undertake essential exterior maintenance.  Work, 
in particular on the window, needs to be completed by approved experts who 
are expensive.  All proceeds raised at these events will go towards the 
maintenance fund and we hope that many of you within the community will 
be able to support these activities.

The first event is on Friday, 18th June at 7.30 pm as follows.  If you wish to 
purchase tickets please call 01964 670349. 

Please note future fund-raising events in your diary:-

Saturday, 17th July - Coffee Morning from 10.00 am to 12.00 am.

Includes Home-made Cakes, Tombola and Bric-a-Brac stalls.

Sunday, 12th September – Horseman’s Sunday at 11.00 am on the Village Green 
at Tunstall.  Refreshments served. 

Christine Midgley

All Saints’ Church Tunstall

An Evening Choir andAn Evening Choir andAn Evening Choir andAn Evening Choir and

Organ RecitalOrgan RecitalOrgan RecitalOrgan Recital
Friday 18th June 2010 at 7.30pm

Tickets £5.00
For tickets please call 01964 670349

Light Refreshments served
All proceeds will go to the Church Maintenance Fund

MMMMRS RS RS RS HHHHELEN ELEN ELEN ELEN AAAAUDLEYUDLEYUDLEYUDLEY

 
Clarinet    .    Piano    .    Theory

Beginners welcome Ring 01964 670895Beginners welcome Ring 01964 670895Beginners welcome Ring 01964 670895Beginners welcome Ring 01964 670895

MMMMUSICUSICUSICUSIC T T T TUITIONUITIONUITIONUITION

BA (Hons) ALCM
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NOT TO BE TAKEN SERIOUSLY

What a shame that those responsible for painting the new SLOW signs in  Main Street 

didn’t know up from down. Also that they made such a mess of their mistake before 

doing it properly. And all because of a lunatic fringe of drivers who probably can’t read 

anyway.

My interest in signs, if you can call it that, goes back to my working days down south 

when I was often required to visit large estates of council flats.  You could rarely see the 

name of the block from a distance but what you did see beside each one of them was NO 

BALL GAMES. All the lovely green areas where children in densely populated areas 

would most like to play their favourite games were forbidden.  But it made me wonder 

whether those responsible had really thought about what they were doing because when 

you specifically ban one thing you tacitly accept all the others.  So if you took your dog 

out for exercise you might have to beware of archers or javelin throwers but woe betide 

anyone playing table tennis.

A very common sign which I encountered said UNAUTHORISED PARKING IS 

PROHIBITED. When I was at school “unauthorised” meant not permitted and 

“prohibited” meant not permitted as well so this sign is a statement of the obvious.  Here 

I must apologise to the trustees of the Memorial Institute who have a similar sign 

presumably to deter the miscreants who don’t recognise iron railings and padlocked 

gates. But the same applies as to tacit acceptance so where, on one estate, the sign read 

NO UNAUTHORISED PARKING IN THE PARKING AREA it was taken to mean 

that anybody could park on the grass verges and estate roads without authority.

A similar pointless sign in Blackheath reads THIS CAR PARK WILL BE CLOSED 

HALF AN HOUR AFTER CLOSING TIME and another on an estate reading STOP 

COCK HERE. Now I’ve seen plenty of signs saying STOP COCK but that one made 

me wonder who might put one elsewhere. And does anyone know what to do when you 

are advised on the M25 that wild animals may be on the road for 3 miles.

In Withernsea at the bottom of Seaside Road we are advised to BEWARE OF BOATS 

CROSSING THE ROAD. Now I try to be aware of anything crossing the road and I 

would treat a wayward boat with the same caution but it does say something about the 

navigational skills of some of the boatmen.  If we are to share the highway with 

wayward boats we must look carefully at the road signs. For instance, GIVE WAY to a 

motorist means slow down or even stop if there is anything in the way but to a boatman 

GIVE WAY means move off. And have you noticed how many of the boats in the yard 

have HULL painted on the hull. I suppose this is to help the inexperienced boatmen to 

launch them the right way up.

So when you read a sign don’t take it too literally or you could end up in trouble.

Ivor Kemp
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Our President, Mrs Heather Boynton, welcomed members to the May meeting which 

was held in the Memorial Institute.  After the minutes of the last meeting the Newsletter 

was read and included interesting items. The Driffield Show is to be held on Wednesday 

21st July 2010 and the Federation asked for willing volunteers to help with the various 

W.I. stalls e.g. refreshment and craft stalls, and a reduction in the entry fee to the show 

would be made to those helpers!

Correspondence was read out and Mrs Val Adams also read out a Report of her visit to 

the Spring Council Meeting which she had attended on our behalf and which we all 

thought had been a most interesting event.   The Rally is to be held at Bilton on 1st June 

and ladies were reminded of their entries and the arrangements made.   

Mrs Carol Charlesworth is organising a walk as part of the triathlon events and details 

will be available at the next meeting. Members are asked to take part wherever possible.

Following the business meeting the President welcomed Mrs Christine Clappinson who 

gave a most interesting talk on the Sykes family of Sledmere. She brought us all up to 

date on the recent events at Sledmere including the exhumation a year or so ago, for 

scientific purposes, of Mr Christopher Sykes who had died of influenza and more recent 

events which now take place such as weddings and open gardens.  

She told of an amusing rhyme by a rather naughty heir:

  Come on boys 

  We’ll make a noise

  I’m a Sykes

  And I’ll do as I likes!

Mrs Mary Winter gave the vote of thanks.

Competition for a kitchen gadget was won by (1) Mrs Hazel Armstrong (2) Mrs Ann 

Robinson (3) Mrs Sheila Tyson.  Flower of the month (1) Mrs Margery Pittock (2) Mrs 

Denise Simpkins and (3) Mrs Jennifer Grant  

New members are invited to join and will be very welcome.

Sheila Tyson

        Roos Women’s InstituteRoos Women’s InstituteRoos Women’s InstituteRoos Women’s Institute

Dimples Cottage Picture Framing

Dianne Cook GCF, Dimples Cottage, South End, Roos 
01964 670391/07946 339271

Art : Photographs : 

Certificates : 

Needlework : Textiles :

Memorabilia : Objects.

Sewing accessories

DMC threads, kits and 

fabric in stock and to 

order
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Cookery Corner Cookery Corner Cookery Corner Cookery Corner ..... ..... ..... ..... by Ann Coupe

Puff Pastry Mince Roll
Serves 6

450 calories per serving

Method

1. Defrost the pastry. Dice the onions. Trim, wash and cut the leek into rings and the 

cabbage into fine strips. Trim, wash and finely slice the mushrooms.

2. Fry the onions and minced meat in the butter in a large frying pan. Add the vegetables 

and braise for 10 minutes, stirring frequently. Remove the minced meat and 

vegetables from the heat and work in the egg yolks, salt and pepper and the soy 

sauce. Finely dice the cheese.

3. Roll out the pastry into a large rectangle and spread it with the meat mixture, leaving 

2.5cm/1inch of pastry around the edge. Sprinkle with the cheese. Brush the pastry 

edges with beaten egg white and roll up the pastry, pressing the edges lightly together.

4. Place the roll on a moist baking sheet and brush with egg yolk. Bake for 35 minutes 

in a moderate oven (200°C/400°F, gas 6, Fan 180°C) and serve hot.

Ingredients
1 (350g/12oz) packet frozen puff pastry

2 onions

1 small leek

350g/12oz white cabbage

100g/4oz mushrooms

450g/1lb mixed minced meat

1 tablespoon butter

2 egg yolks

Salt and freshly milled white pepper

1 teaspoon soy sauce

100g/4oz Gouda cheese

1 egg seperated

 Graystone Butchers    
Wholesale Butchers, Open to the Public

Thursday, Friday & Saturday

Full selection ofFull selection ofFull selection ofFull selection of
Prime Beef, Pork, Lamb, Bacon,

Gammon, Sausage, Burgers & BBQ Packs.

Kilum Hall, Hilston Road (formerly Furze Road), Roos HU12 0HXKilum Hall, Hilston Road (formerly Furze Road), Roos HU12 0HXKilum Hall, Hilston Road (formerly Furze Road), Roos HU12 0HXKilum Hall, Hilston Road (formerly Furze Road), Roos HU12 0HX

ORDERS TAKEN 01964 670992ORDERS TAKEN 01964 670992ORDERS TAKEN 01964 670992ORDERS TAKEN 01964 670992

The absolute deadline for items to be included The absolute deadline for items to be included The absolute deadline for items to be included The absolute deadline for items to be included 

in next month’s issue is Friday 11th Junein next month’s issue is Friday 11th Junein next month’s issue is Friday 11th Junein next month’s issue is Friday 11th June
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Brand New Specials to The Roos ArmsBrand New Specials to The Roos ArmsBrand New Specials to The Roos ArmsBrand New Specials to The Roos Arms

This will replace the teatime specialThis will replace the teatime specialThis will replace the teatime specialThis will replace the teatime special

2 Main Meals for only £9.95
You can also choose from our selection of starters & desserts 

that will be changed on a regular basis

FOR ONLY £2.50 Each

STARTERSSTARTERSSTARTERSSTARTERS

DEVILLED WHITEBAIT with tartare sauce and a lemon wedge

CHEF’S CHICKEN-LIVER PATE with red-currant and orange jelly and a warm 
crusty roll

MAIN COURSESMAIN COURSESMAIN COURSESMAIN COURSES

BRITISH STEAK & ALE PIE served with hand-cut chips, garden peas and gravy

BREADED WHOLETAIL WHITBY SCAMPI with hand-cut chips, garden peas 
and tartare sauce

HOMEMADE BEEF LASAGNE in a rich Italian tomato sauce and served with 
garlic bread

6oz YORKSHIRE GAMMON pan-fried, and topped with pineapple. Served with 
hand-cut chips and mixed leaves

PENNE ARRABIATA cooked with pepperoni, olives and a hint of fresh chilli 
served in a tomato sauce and served with garlic bread

VEGETABLE KORMA cooked with seasonal vegetables in a mild korma and fresh 
cream sauce served with pilau rice

DESSERTSDESSERTSDESSERTSDESSERTS

CHEF’S SPECIALS OF THE DAYCHEF’S SPECIALS OF THE DAYCHEF’S SPECIALS OF THE DAYCHEF’S SPECIALS OF THE DAY

Offer Available Tuesday – Friday, 12pm – 6pmOffer Available Tuesday – Friday, 12pm – 6pmOffer Available Tuesday – Friday, 12pm – 6pmOffer Available Tuesday – Friday, 12pm – 6pm

We apologise for any inconvenience during essential renovations. 

Advert
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NEWS FROM ALL SAINTS’ CHURCHNEWS FROM ALL SAINTS’ CHURCHNEWS FROM ALL SAINTS’ CHURCHNEWS FROM ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH
From: the Rev Pam Burdon.

The Vicarage, Main Road, Thorngumbald, HULL HU12 9NA

Tel: 01964 601464        email: pam@tonyburdon.karoo.co.uk

Dear Rooster readers,

It’s a month now since our Annual Church meeting at All Saints’ Roos. I’m pleased 
to report that we had a great turnout! It was a very encouraging evening and we 
elected two churchwardens for the coming year: Tim Newton and John McWil-
liams. Thanks to them in anticipation of all they will do! I also took the opportunity 
to thank everyone else who works hard for our church: bell-ringers, flower-arrang-
ers, cleaners (a massive task once the bats wake up!) and our organist, Mr. Ben 
Pawson…and others, too many to mention.

The month of May brings a special day in the Church calendar and that is Ascen-
sion day. This was a very popular day when I was at primary school as I went to a 
church school and after a church service the rest of the day was a holiday! I al-
ways think that the Ascension is a bit like Christmas backwards. At Christmas we 
celebrate the coming of Christ into our world and at Ascension we celebrate his 
return to heaven as King. Not that he has left us…by no means, Jesus is closer to 
us than ever before…our friend at all times. What a great message to celebrate!

With good wishes to you all,

Pam Burdon

FUTURE SERVICES IN THE BENEFICEFUTURE SERVICES IN THE BENEFICEFUTURE SERVICES IN THE BENEFICEFUTURE SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE

MAY CALENDARMAY CALENDARMAY CALENDARMAY CALENDAR

16th Sunday 10.00 Garton Morning Prayer Mr S Madsen

  11.00 Roos Holy Communion Rev I Blyth

  15.00 Hilston Holy Communion Rev Tony Burdon

23rd Sunday  The Feast of Pentecost

  09.00 Tunstall Holy Communion Rev I Blyth

  11.00 Roos Holy Communion Rev R Howard

  18.30 Garton Evensong Rev S Deas

30th Sunday  11.00 Hilston Holy Communion United Service  Rev P Moate

JUNE CALENDARJUNE CALENDARJUNE CALENDARJUNE CALENDAR

6th Sunday 10.00 Garton Holy Communion Rev R Duffield

  11.00  Roos United Service Morning Prayer    Mr C Reid

13th Sunday 09.00 Tunstall Holy Communion Rev Tony Burdon

  11.00 Roos Holy Communion Rev Pam Burdon

  18.30 Garton Evensong Rev Tony Burdon
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20th Sunday 10.00 Garton Matins Mr D Kilpatrick

  11.00  Roos Holy Communion Rev I Blyth

  15.00 Hilston Holy Communion Rev Tony Burdon

27th Sunday 09.00  Tunstall Holy Communion Rev Tony Burdon

  11.00 Roos Holy Communion Rev Pam Burdon

  18.30 Garton Evensong Rev S Deas

MethodistMethodistMethodistMethodist    services
Roos Memorial InstituteRoos Memorial InstituteRoos Memorial InstituteRoos Memorial Institute
MAY CALENDARMAY CALENDARMAY CALENDARMAY CALENDAR

16th (No Service)

23rd Sunday 10.30-11.30  Mr R Brown

30th  (No Service)

JUNE CALENDARJUNE CALENDARJUNE CALENDARJUNE CALENDAR

6th Sunday 11.00 United Service at Roos Parish Church

13th Sunday 10.30-11.30 Worship Group

20th (No Service)

27th Sunday 10.30-11.30  Mr Mike Cox

A friendly welcome is assured for all members of the village and visitors. 

C. FEWSTER & SON LTD
INDEPENDENT FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Dedicated to our Profession and Committed to Serving the Local 
Communities of Withernsea, Hedon, Patrington, Roos and surrounding 

villages.
01964 630228

2 Church Lane,
Patrington, Hull HU12 0RJ

DAY OR NIGHT          A TRADITION OF TRUST

Golden CharterGolden CharterGolden CharterGolden Charter
     Funeral Plans

Store Everything you need at 
competitive prices

   R Willie & Son
ALL MAKES SERVICED & REPAIRED

DISCOUNT TYRES & EXHAUSTS
CAR & MOTORCYCLE MOTs

DIAGNOSTIC WORK

Burton Pidsea Garage 
Tel: 01964 670715
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Alec’s Patch Alec’s Patch Alec’s Patch Alec’s Patch ...... By Alec Dodson 

After a late spring, plants respond quickly to milder conditions in May. Gardeners 

should still be cautious when planting out tender plants as frosts can still be a problem 

when night skies are clear.

Herbaceous Borders   Stake Delphiniums and other tall plants. Water any new plants 

and hoe between them to control weeds. Mulching with garden compost after rain has 

dampened the surface is a good tip.

Greenhouse   Ventilate on fine days and damp down to maintain humidity. If you have 

taken cuttings make sure they do not dry out.

House plants   The sun on south-facing windows can be too much for most house 

plants, so move them to another area.

Ponds   If you have a pond, May is a good month to put in some new plants.

Gerard Baker Cookery
gerardbaker@onetel.com - TEL 01964 670049

CATERING AND COOKERY TEACHING.

My diary is open for bookings for weddings, dinner parties and teaching for 

the remainder of 2010, so please don’t hesitate to get in touch if you would 

like to discuss your plans. All menus are bespoke and are created using the 

best local, seasonal food.

TEACHING FROM £50 PER PERSON PER DAY, PARTIES FROM £20/HEAD.

Your Local Independent Garden ServiceYour Local Independent Garden ServiceYour Local Independent Garden ServiceYour Local Independent Garden Service
FULLY INSUREDFULLY INSUREDFULLY INSUREDFULLY INSURED

Regular Garden Maintenance Service
Path, Patio and Driveway Cleaning

Garden Rubbish Removal        Plant Pruning            Lawn Mowing 
Garden Clearance                     Hedge Trimming       Odd Jobs

 Call us on 07968196655        Rectory Road, Roos. 
www.allseasonsgardenservices.co.uk

 All Seasons Garden Services    
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Anon

Beal Mr & Mrs J L 

Bowden Mr & Mrs A

Cook S V 

Dickinson Mr & Mrs L

Evison Mr & Mrs W B

Feetom Mrs A & Family 

Hoe Mr & Mrs N 

Hopper Mr & Mrs M H 

Oxlade Mrs L 

Turner Mr & Mrs B 

Winter Mr & Mrs M A 

Wray Mr & Mrs G

89 Households have now donated a 

total of £579.00 up to and including 

31st of April 2010

Advertising Revenue

Ray’s Taxis

Misted Glass 

Mr L Helliwell 

Total advertising revenue to date 

£214.50

The Rooster AssociationThe Rooster AssociationThe Rooster AssociationThe Rooster Association
                DONATIONS FOR APRIL 2010DONATIONS FOR APRIL 2010DONATIONS FOR APRIL 2010DONATIONS FOR APRIL 2010

PLEASE NOTEPLEASE NOTEPLEASE NOTEPLEASE NOTE:-Anyone still intending to contribute

Please leave all donations in the box at Roos Store in an envelope marked “Rooster” 

and not at Ken Cross’s house.

Please enclose a slip giving your name and address, phone number and amount. 

(Strictly Confidential)

Please note that any cheque must be made payable to:- The Rooster Association 

Reflexology - Reiki Healing
By Julie Key MIFR

Tel:- 01964 670273
 07719 636671

TO LETTO LETTO LETTO LET
Holiday Cottage in Roos, Sleeps 4

Consider your relatives/friends for weddings, christenings, funerals.      

Cottage nightly booking £35£35£35£35 inc. gas, electricity and linen.

£210£210£210£210 for a full week.
Towels can be provided at an extra charge on request.Towels can be provided at an extra charge on request.Towels can be provided at an extra charge on request.Towels can be provided at an extra charge on request.

Please book in advance :- Tim or Kay on 01964 671659Please book in advance :- Tim or Kay on 01964 671659Please book in advance :- Tim or Kay on 01964 671659Please book in advance :- Tim or Kay on 01964 671659
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Roos Parish Council Meeting 10th May 2010Roos Parish Council Meeting 10th May 2010Roos Parish Council Meeting 10th May 2010Roos Parish Council Meeting 10th May 2010
All Councillors were present.

The April minutes were approved. Summary below.The April minutes were approved. Summary below.The April minutes were approved. Summary below.The April minutes were approved. Summary below.

Tunstall coastal defence scheme
It was reported that the proposed public meeting to present scheme proposals had 

been cancelled at short notice by the Environment Agency and that it was 

understood that the schematic diagram originally presented by Angie McKinney to 

the Council at a recent meeting had since been amended. It was agreed to enquire 

of her the current position in relation to these two issues. 

Councillor Craggs reported that he had forwarded to the Environment Agency 

photographs of debris build-up in the existing small lagoon together with concerns 

regarding borrow-pit depth and he circulated the response.

Proposed allotments in Roos
Members had inspected sites proposed by those interested in renting an allotment  

and after initial consideration it was agreed that prior to any decision on any of the 

proposed sites a further approach be made to the agents of the church authorities as 

to whether any land in its ownership was now available. 

Safe routes to school programme
The Clerk reported that the highway improvement works had now been finally 

completed at Greenacre Park and that the further 30mph speed signs had now been 

provided by ERYC. 

Salt Bins
The Chairman reported that the new salt bins at Beechwood Views, Roos, and near 

Tunstall Church provided by ERYC were now in situ.

East Riding draft tourism accommodation guidance
It was reported that circulation of the above document between members had been 

too slow resulting in a missed deadline to provide any comments on the draft to 

ERYC for consideration. It was agreed that in future material with a deadline 

should commence with the Chairman followed by the Vice Chairman followed by  

members who are requested to pass on the material as quickly as possible in order 

that deadlines are met.

Owstwick Grange Cottage
A further letter from Mrs Thompson was read out in relation to the recent planning 

application and it was agreed that a dangerous precedent would be set if the Council 

retrospectively reversed its previous decision not to support the application to 

ERYC to relax the section 106 legal agreement. It was pointed out that the matter 

had now gone to appeal on ERYC’s refusal to grant planning permission and that 

the Planning Inspectorate would now determine the appeal in due course.

Wind turbine development at Tedder Hill
The Clerk reported that he had been advised by Paul Hunt of E.on that construction 

on site would not take place in 2010 with 2011 the earliest for site development. Mr 

Hunt had advised that no section 106 agreement had been incorporated in the 

planning approval conditions by ERYC and it was agreed to clarify this.
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Flooding and related matters
It was agreed that footage of the ERYC camera survey of the piped section of the beck 

through Mr Beal’s land in Dove Lane be reviewed again in the near future.

It was reported that the Council had been successful in obtaining £100,000.00 of funding 

from Defra to carry out flood relief works in the form of a possible water-storage area off 

Rectory Road. A project engineer had been appointed by ERYC to oversee the proposed 

works and the Council will be consulted prior to any works being undertaken.

A letter was received from Simon Taylor congratulating the Council on all the brilliant 

flood work undertaken in Roos and on the award of government funding to alleviate 

outstanding issues and for the Council’s kind reference to his assistance following the 

2007 floods in the recent article published in the Gazette. It was agreed that a suitable 

reply be forwarded to Mr Taylor.

Confirmation was received from ERYC that the gate in Lamb Lane near the entrance to 

the piped section of the beck was in hand, but due to new procurement rules three written 

quotes are required which slows the process down.

Southfield Lane
A letter was received from a resident of Tunstall about the condition of the lane. The 

Clerk reported that ERYC confirmed that soiling and seeding works would be 

undertaken together with patching repairs to the highway. 

Highway matters 
Confirmation was received from ERYC that the footways along Pilmar Lane leading to 

Beechwood Views and South End are included in this summers slurry-seal programme 

and that it was hoped to resurface the footway along Main Street opposite the school up 

to the crossroads in the autumn. 

2010 Village Taskforce Programme 
Initial correspondence was received from ERYC confirming that the parish would be 

visited to undertake minor improvements later in the year. Scheduled for September.

Planning

Applications
Erection of dwelling in connection with vehicle repair workshop (re-submission) at 

Peart Auto Services Quaker Road Owstwick for Mr and Mrs C Peart Roos 

It was agreed to raise no objections to the above proposal.

Erection of building for a leisure centre alteration and extension of former agricultural 

buildings for purposes ancillary to holiday caravan site construction of outdoor 

swimming pool and further ancillary works for Sand Le Mere Caravan Park Ltd 

It was agreed to ask ERYC for an extension for comments until the end of April on the 

application and Councillors Cheeseman and Craggs declared interests and would not 

participate in deliberations in the matter. 

Decision
Erection of car port at 8 Hinch Garth for Mr A Burns

It was reported that ERYC had refused the above application. 

Emergency plan
Councillor Cracknell reported that the plan was up to date and that it was hoped to run a 
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ROOS CRICKET CLUB 
Annual General Meeting 2010

Roos cricket club held its AGM in the playing field pavilion earlier this year.

The following were elected:-

Club President Dudley Hulme  Chairman David Winter

Vice Chairman Paul Kitchen  Club Secretary James Kendall

Treasurer David Winter  Press Secretary Matt Roberts

1st Team Captain      Matthew Dixon 2nd Team Captain     Paul Kitchen

Vice Captain      Mark Thompson Vice Captain       Dudley Hulme

It was agreed to continue practice nights during the season on Thursday evenings.

New players are welcome and anyone wishing to join the club please contact Club 

Secretary James Kendall Tel:-07898 232557.

Next Parish Council Meeting Monday 14th June 2010 Next Parish Council Meeting Monday 14th June 2010 Next Parish Council Meeting Monday 14th June 2010 Next Parish Council Meeting Monday 14th June 2010 

at 7.30 pm in Roos Memorialat 7.30 pm in Roos Memorialat 7.30 pm in Roos Memorialat 7.30 pm in Roos Memorial Institute.Institute.Institute.Institute.

further table-top exercise on similar lines to the previous one within the next three months.

Treasurer’s report
The Treasurer sought and received approval for payment of the following accounts:-

Zurich Insurance – renewal of insurance cover - £205.00 

B Lee – Clerk’s salary for three months - £775.00

Parish paths issue
The Chairman welcomed Mr Alan Bowden to the meeting who explained that a group 

was seeking approval for the reinstatement of a parish path leading towards and linking 

up with Burton Pidsea footpath no. 8. It was agreed to support the measures in principle 

and that on receipt of full details from Mr Bowden a letter of support be sent to the 

appropriate Authority. 

Any other business

Car parking on Main Street near the school
It was reported that cars were being parked virtually all day near the school causing 

congestion problems for other road users and it was agreed to refer the matter to the head 

of school. 

Hodgson Lane
It was reported that confirmation had finally been received from ERYC that the long 

awaited road improvements had now been scheduled to commence in July/August. 

Public session
Mr Jackson of North End reported a problem of standing water on the highway at that 

location and it was agreed to refer the matter to ERYC for attention.

He also referred to an issue of the contract for the 10S school bus service no longer 

operating from Roos after July and he was advised to seek ERYC granting child 

transport if there were special and exceptional circumstances in the case of his child.
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 Local Events
CAR-BOOT & USED-TOY SALECAR-BOOT & USED-TOY SALECAR-BOOT & USED-TOY SALECAR-BOOT & USED-TOY SALE

Sunday 2nd May was a very cold but sunny day. Quite a number of people ventured out 

selling their wares and also buying.

In the pavilion was a sale of used children’s toys. Mrs Winter and Mrs Bramley made 

and sold cakes raising a fantastic £85.00 which was added to the funds raised from the 

booters’ rental, toy sale and the selling of refreshments. The total realised was £604.00 

for the Playing Field Association.

Our thanks go to everyone who made this event such a great success, including special 

thanks to Mrs Alicja Feetom for her valued help in the kitchen.

Ann Coupe.

Friends of Roos WIFriends of Roos WIFriends of Roos WIFriends of Roos WI -  Bingo Bingo Bingo Bingo
Tuesday 8th June 2010     7.00pm for 7.30pm start

in the Memorial Institute, Roos
 All Welcome.      Proceeds to good causes in the village. 

BLACK HORSE
Saturday 5th JuneSaturday 5th JuneSaturday 5th JuneSaturday 5th June

Live Band - Happy New Beer     9pm onwards

Live football matches now being shown

Refreshments will be available during the World Cup matches

BENEFICE SERVICEBENEFICE SERVICEBENEFICE SERVICEBENEFICE SERVICE
St Margaret’s Church, Hilston
Sunday 30th May 2010 @ 11.00 am

All welcome    -     Refreshments to be served after the service.

MISTED-GLASS PROBLEMS
Are your misted-glass units a real pane? Then REPLACE THEM.

No need for costly new frames. Just replace the glass.

We can fix all Window and Door Systems

Free quotes    Tel: 07737100152  or 01964670015
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SUDOKU 
Place the numbers 1 - 9 

in each empty cell in 

such a way that each 

row, each column and 

each 3 x 3 box contains 

all of the numbers 1 - 9. 

(This means that no 

single digit can appear 

twice in any one row, 

column or 3 x 3 box)

Solution next month.

Solution to the

April

Puzzle

1

3 7

6 1 8 3

9 2

8

4 3 5 9

2 4 9 7

3 8 6 1 9

1 5 4

3 2 8 7 1 9 4 6 5

1 7 4 5 8 6 2 9 3

6 5 9 4 2 3 1 7 8

7 9 6 3 5 1 8 4 2

5 4 3 8 9 2 7 1 6

2 8 1 6 7 4 3 5 9

9 3 5 2 4 7 6 8 1

8 6 7 1 3 5 9 2 4

4 1 2 9 6 8 5 3 7

Puzzle Corner FOR THE KIDSFOR THE KIDSFOR THE KIDSFOR THE KIDS

Can you get the player to the ball?


